
Provider Health and Safety Committee Meeting

August 4, 2017
Richmond Marriott, Henrico, Virginia 
	Members Present:
	OEMS Staff:
	Guests:
	Absent:

	Daniel Wildman,  Chair
	Karen Owens
	Kevin Dillard
	

	Bryan McRay
	
	Michael Berg
	

	Jack Sullivan
	
	Jen Kersey
	

	Lori Knowles
	
	Mary Kathryn Allen
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	Topic/Subject
	Discussion
	Recommendations, Action/Follow-up; Responsible Person

	Call to order:
	Meeting called to order 9:00 a.m.
	

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Meeting minutes approved as presented.
	

	Introductions of Members:
	The attending guests introduced themselves
	

	New Business: 
	Michael Berg presented information regarding the Health Professional Monitoring Program utilized by the Department of Health Professionals to help provide support for licensed medical professionals with addiction problems.  Money is an issue.  Health professionals in the current program are responsible for the costs associated (such as drug testing and therapy).  There are states that have programs that Virginia may be able to review for a plan of approach.  We need to have support from the EMS Community.  Karen mentioned that Assistant Chief Powell with Henrico Fire has expressed his interest in assisting.  Mike provided information on how OEMS currently handles providers found diverting drugs while on duty. If OEMS receives notification of drug diversion, they are suspended until they go through due process. Even if they are in deferred adjudication they remain suspended until they complete the program.  If they go to court and are convicted it follows standard process of any felony conviction. Five years after date of final release they can become recertified. 
As regulations stand, they can still be affiliated but cannot be certified.  Kevin Dillard expressed a desire to look at the possibility of legislation.  Mike stated that it will take time to determine if EMS can be incorporated and if so, where does funding come from.  The committee discussed the funding sources and how to move forward.  Jack asked if EAP is involved or covers costs.  Additionally, it was recommended that a small group get back together separately to discuss what the next steps should be.  Bryan McRay, Jenn Kersey, Karen Owens, and Jack Sullivan offered to participate in a small workgroup.
Mike also provided an update to the committee on the ambulance standards, specifically NFPA 1917; The Triple K 1822 standards had a remount summit in Chicago. As long as one state still requires the triple K standard, it will remain. The question was asked regarding whether secondary ambulance manufacturers that do their own remounts are considered final stage ambulance manufacturers. As Dan pointed out, this would mean that they need to be held to the new standards. Mike stated that if it is a new VIN then it is a new truck.  Additionally, if you have a truck with a star of life sticker, when the box goes on a new chassis, the sticker does not apply.

	Workgroup will discuss next best steps and provide outline to committee
It was suggested that a safety bulletin be developed on proper patient restraint while in the ambulance.

	Old Business
	The discussion was held again regarding a safety program and curriculum.  Karen stated there was not a significant response to the request for suggestions for a safety officer program.  Discussion was held about what comes next. Dan suggested looking at courses and topics, with a combination of different ideas. He stated it is important for us to “take the bull by the horns” and put something together.  Jack suggested teaching it in a two-day program.  Mike recommended getting buy-in from outside groups, including the union to garner interest.  
Jenn provided information on a contractual agreement the council is working on in regards to CISM. They are looking to develop education. Conducting administrative training that teaches individuals how to recognize stress and when providers need help. It is a two-hour program.  Additionally they will provide peer review or provider safety training twice a year.  Dan asked for her to continue to share the activities with the committee.

Committee members discussed potential topics that may require focus moving forward.  Jack mentioned there was significant attention paid to mental health and cancer, but in a small period of time there were 12 struck-bys recorded (9 line of duty, 3 off duty).  Lori mentioned a need to educate providers on the opioid dangers.  An exposure to a deputy in her area helped raise awareness. Dan agreed it is a topic we need to educate more on.
	

	Next Scheduled Meeting:
	Need to review schedule due to Symposium
	

	Adjournment:
	Meeting adjourned at 10:13
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